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 C/O 1 Alwyne Place
London N1 2NL
7th September 2022
Councillor Rowena Champion

London Borough of Islington

PO Box 3333,
222 Upper Street,

London N1 1YA
Dear Councillor Champion,

Canonbury West LTN. Further Comments by the Canonbury Society,
As I have received no response to my email of 16th May about problems with the new LTN and deficiencies in the evaluation of both air pollution and congestion, the Canonbury Society is advising its members to object to the LTN in its present form. If you are able to give positive responses to our points, we will of course be ready to change this advice.
To summarise, our complaints are:
· It is not only blue badge holders who are affected: so are elderly and unwell people who cannot cycle or walk long distances and have to rely on taxis to get to their GP or the hospital

· The measurements of air pollution are extremely variable and do not provide a basis for an overall average. The readings in St Paul’s Road and at Highbury Corner are significantly higher

· Any reduction in traffic levels in St Paul’s Road is almost certainly a result of increased congestion and delays to westbound traffic reducing the number of vehicles that can pass in an hour

· Treasury and DfT rules require a full cost benefit analysis to be carried out into schemes installed at public expense. To date we have not seen one.
I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Philip Walker – Chair of The Canonbury Society
Copies: Cllr. Jeapes, Cllr. Wayne and Cllr. Woolf, Ayanda Collins and Martijn Cooijmans
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